
University Staff Senate Minutes 
March 16, 2023, 11:00-1:00 p.m. 
Raynor Memorial Library, Beaumier Suite C 
 
Present: 
Elected representatives:  
Kirsten Boeh, Yvonne Printz, Carol Trecek, Melissa Econom, Robin Cork, Jack Bartelt, Latrice 
Harris-Collins, Nicolle Skoien, Chris Bartolone, Molly Eldridge, Amber Jensen, Calley Hostad, 
Christine Fleming 
 



§ Contingency dollars are in the budget as a pool of money with no specific 
expense designation. This money is used as a cushion if we don’t 
generate enough revenue to cover costs.  

• Question: What happens to the contingency money if it isn’t used in a year? Does it roll 
over the next budget year?  

o It will fall to the bottom line if we don’t use it. Given everything the we’ve been 
facing, it has been beneficial for the University to have it there.  

• Question: Can you explain the 3% operating margin a little bit more?  
o The board has asked us to provide a 3% operating margin on an annual basis. 



operations which drives that net tuition revenue number. We are also using 
lower supported scholarships to keep that level of cost for students at a 
marketable rate. 

• Question: 



• Operating budgets expense, so you'll see that it's going up 4.7, because they changed 
some accounting rules. We had to move some expenses out of financial aid and move 
into discretionary expense. But then we had a revenue office, so, the net impact was 0. 

• Question: Has finance looked into ways of helping people that are supporting grants? 
Currently there isn’t a lot of post grant support. Once we do get a grant, a lot of work is 
left on to the faculty and PI's.  

o 



• Question: Who is involved in the making of the budget and how do those people get 
looped in, throughout the year? 

o Every dean and vice president are involved in what's happening in the budget. 
Every May there is an e-mail sent out which gives people the opportunity to 
submit a proposal for their budget area. That information is rolled up by Jay 
Kutka and given to Joel Pogodzinski, and Kimo Ah Yun. There are often requests 



really multiple departments are thinking the same thing, for example with computer 
replacements.  

o It's compl



o The process is starting. Kutka has been added to committees to discuss this. The 
idea is to focus on the CRM portion before they get to the technical things like 
the accounting systems and the grant systems. 

o The system we're using is archaic, and homegrown. It is cumbersome, and the 
user interface is terrible. It doesn't provide the reports that all of us should have 
access to. 

 
Regular business 

Secretary’s request:  
• Nothing to report.  

 
Treasurer:  

• We have funds available for the book club events, currently holding funds for that.  
• Waiting to get access in MyJob to the accounts.  

  
Vice Chair: 

• Carol and Melissa met with HR to circle back on the inclement weather policy and the 
equity issues.  

• University staff community has reached out and is upset about the current policy.  
o If you have a Marquette issued laptop, then you are somewhat required or 

expected to work from home if the institution closes for inclement weather. If 



• Question: the work from home policy states that 



Chair: 
• Staff compensation structure project has a questions and answers section on their 

website. You can find it here: https://www.marquette.edu/ca/hr/staff-compensation-



UAS Report: 
• Continued push to have folks participate in the strategic planning process.  
• Interest to revisit issues around convocation and student protest. Pondering ways to 

help students who are not feeling supported. Send thoughts or ideas about that to Jack 
Bartelt, jonathan.bartelt@marquette.edu  

o 


